SPT RA General meeting
31st October, 2009
Scout Hut Rugby Rd W4
General
 The catchment area of the RA has been extended to include new roads and residents from the original area now down to Worcester Drive. The meeting was promoted to around 200 houses using the mail drop system and over 100 houses using a much larger email list. Around 60 residents attended together with Harvey Rose and Gary Malcolm from LBE and the PC Pete Deabreu.
Police Visit - PC Pete Deabreu
Pete described to the group a number of simple approaches to adopt for us to improve our household security. A number of questions followed. He recommended all curtains should be closed at night. Pete advised the Police are holding a general and vehicle security meeting on 4th November 11.00 – 14.00 hrs in the Rugby Rd Cul de Sac  
Post summer update
A post summer update was delivered to the group
· St Georges Rd / refusal of planning permission by Ealing Council, upheld by the secretary of State. The decision was a refusal of the actual application not an outright ban on developing the site in general.
· Tree cutting in Southfield Park / work has concluded
· Approval for security gates to the rear of part of Alexandra Rd (non RA project) / building date to be fixed
· Attendance at Ward Forums (Committee looking into the possibility of a grant from the Forum)
· The value of "volunteers" including extra Road Reps., to the group
· Cobbold Mews - Gavin Jones was introduced to and briefed the group about the activities in the year which led to the refusal of the initial application. The group is of the view another application will emerge. Residents are reminded of the potentially intrusive nature of this development and the linked risk of traffic flow into and out of Acton through Rugby Rd if opened up
 Agenda Items
· Website launch
· Finances
· Xmas Party
 
Website launch
Suzanne proposed a vote of thanks to Suzanne Burge and demonstrated the new site to the group. The committee asked for help with the development of a forum function on the site. The license for professional forum software is estimated to cost c.£300+  which is currently outside the budget of the group.

Please visit and bookmark it

 http://www.southfieldparktriangle.org/index.htm
Finances
The groups' activities are largely reliant on voluntary funding by the committee (excepting meeting fees at the scout hut) and this includes use of employer stationary printing and copying. This has been a viable approach for launching the group but was explained to be inadequate as the group now includes around 250 properties. An estimated 2500+ copied items are required each year (x2 mail shots + reminders for 5 gatherings each year / 250 houses)
A subscription system was debated and the meeting voted to charge membership fees as follows
Annual m/ship - is per household
·    Full - £5 or any additional amount on a voluntary basis
·   OAP - £2 or any additional amount on a voluntary basis
·   Meetings - £1 or any additional amount on a voluntary basis
·  Fundraising events - ad hoc to be decided
·  Advertising (website), Sponsorship, commercial partnership, Ward Forum grants - to be discussed by the committee.
Xmas Party
It was agreed to hold an informal gathering in the Scout Hut @ 4.00pm on Saturday 2nd January 2010. Simone asked for volunteers and collected a good number of names. Details of organisation and planning to follow. Don suggested to the group this would be a free event on a bring your own basis - subject to confirmation. Simone is taking this forward.
Meeting fees
The attendance fee generated £51 including two voluntary contributions of £10 and £5.  The committee express their thanks
Future events
· Nov 20th - web development committee discussion
· TBA - Party preparation meetings
· Jan 2nd - 4.00pm - New Year afternoon drinks in the Scout Hut
· February 27th 2010 -  General meeting SPT RA
· May 8th 2010 - SPT RA AGM
 
Final reminders!
· Please keep your curtains closed !!
· Would any potential Road rep volunteers please forward their names to the committee
· If anyone is in a position to offer/donate copying facilities for a period of time (a year?) please contact the committee.

· If we do not have your email address, please supply this so we can communicate with as many of you as possible

 
